

## PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

September 22, 2015

The Honorable Mel R. Franklin Chairman Prince George's County Council County Administration Building Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Chairman Franklin:

Enclosed for the County Council's consideration is legislation to declare certain parcels of County-owned real property as surplus to the County's needs and to propose disposition of said parcels by lease, sale, transfer or other disposition. This Resolution is being submitted in accordance with Section 2-111.01 of the Prince George's County Code.

The Council's favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact my office or Roland L. Jones, Director, Office of Central Services at (301) 883-6450.

Sincerely,

Rushern L. Baker, III

County Executive

Enclosures